
Keadby with Althorpe Parish Council
February 2021 Clerk’s Report 
	1.0

	Precept
NLC have acknowledged the acceptance of the grant offer of £2,968 for 2021/22, and have set the actual precept requirement at £34,532 resulting in a total funding of £37,500, as requested by the Parish Council.


	2.0

	New Generation Park: Hedge
The Clerk has written to the New Generation Recreation Association with the Parish Council’s preference that the hedge not be removed.


	3.0
	Cemetery Footpaths
The Clerk has requested quotations for the resurfacing of the cemetery footpaths and extension of the path leading to Althorpe playing field.


	4.0

 
	Keadby: Station Road - Pot hole 

Cllr Buckley requested the Clerk report a deep pot hole, in the middle of the road, as you drive into Keadby from the A18.


	5.0
	Althorpe: Speed Indication Device (SID)
As the SID is mounted on a lamp post, it is not possible to use the cross hair on top of the device to line it up accurately as the pole is in the way. The Clerk has now received an ‘offset’ device, from the supplier and will set up the SID when the weather allows. 



	6.0
	Chesswick Crescent – Missing Posts

The missing posts have been reported to NLC Highways who confirmed that an inspector will look to replace them in the next couple of weeks.


	7.0
	Keadby: Flag Pole

The Clerk’s initial investigations indicate that planning permission would be required for the erection of a flag pole although discussions, although discussions with NLC Planning are ongoing.


	8.0
	Remote Meetings

At this time the Government is not planning to extend the remote meeting regulations beyond May 7 2021, although local government bodies are pressing for an extension. Guidance is being prepared for managing the return of physical meetings from May.


	9.0
	Althorpe: Planting of Trees

As instructed, the Clerk contacted NLC Tree Officer re: the availability of trees and was advised to contact the NLC Natural Environmental Policy Specialist, who is responsible for the Northern Forest Initiative. The Clerk was requested to provided maps indicating which areas on the Althorpe Play Area and the cemetery, would benefit from the planting of trees. The Clerk then discussed this matter with Cllr Smith and then submitted the maps for consideration. The initial feedback is that there should not be a problem in obtaining the trees. 
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